
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our ref: CJW/MQ        4th October 2024 
 
 

PE – Wearing PE kit to school 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

You will have read in the Oaklands News that the school is undertaking a heating replacement 
project, the next phase of this will have an impact on PE lessons. 

Due to the work being carried out, some of the changing rooms will be inaccessible from 
Thursday 10th October until the end of term. As a result, we are allowing students who 
normally change in the Sports hall changing rooms to wear their PE kit to school. This will help 
ensure that students can continue to participate in their lessons without disruption. 
Arrangements will be made so students bags and other belongings can be kept securely. 

Please note that this adjustment only applies to students in specific classes. The classes 
impacted can be identified in the list provided:  

Day Class Teacher 

Monday 10b/pe5 Mrs Cope 

10b/pe3 Mr Whelan & Mr Bamford 

7St Miss Clayton 

7Ca Mrs Mitchell 

8vp Mrs Bradley 

10a/pe3 Mr Neil 

10a/pe4 Mrs Cope & Miss Clayton 

Tuesday 7Vp Mrs Willcocks 

8ab/pe4 Mrs Bradley 

8ab/pe2 Mr Neil 

9cd/pe2 Mr Whelan 

9cd/pe4 Mrs Willcocks 

7Cl Mr Neil 

11a/pe3 Mr Neil 

11a/pe5 Mrs Willcocks 

Wednesday 7ab/pe3 Mrs Mitchell 

7ab/pe2 Mr Whelan 

7Mt Mr Whelan 

8Te Miss Clayton 

 

 



Thursday 8Cl Mr Neil 

9St Miss Clayton 

9Vp Mr Neil 

10b/pe4 Mrs Bradley 

10b/pe3 Mr Bamford & Mr Whelan 

10a/pe4 Mrs Cope & Miss Clayton 

Friday 7cd/pe1 Mr Neil 

7cd/pe3 Mrs Willcocks 

9ab/pe2 Mr Neil 

9ab/pe4 Mrs Willcocks 

8cd/pe1 Mr Whelan 

8cd/pe3 Mrs Willcocks 

7Do Mrs Bradley 

11b/pe2 Mr Neil 

11b/pe5 Mrs Willcocks 

Your child will be able to check the class code against their timetable on class charts to confirm if 
the temporary arrangement impacts their lesson. Form Tutors will also remind students. 

Students not included in this list are expected to wear full school uniform as normal on 
days they have PE.  Additionally, students who are participating in Rugby will continue with their 
lessons as scheduled. We will make any necessary adjustments to these lessons to accommodate 
the temporary changes, ensuring they can still fully engage in the sport. 

This arrangement is temporary, and we expect the changing rooms to be fully available again at 
the start of next term. In the meantime, we ask that students still adhere to the school’s PE kit 
requirements, ensuring they are wearing the appropriate PE kit as indicated in our uniform policy. 

As we move into the autumn, students wearing PE kit for the whole day may wish to consider 
wearing their blazer or a school jumper outside of PE lessons, other non-uniform items will not be 
permitted.  

To confirm this arrangement commences on the Thursday 10th October. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation during this period. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me: c.wade@oaklandscatholicschool.org 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr C Wade  

Head of Physical Education Department 
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